From: Council Clerk — Testimony

To: Carrie Richter; Dana Krawczuk; Jeter, Michael; King, Lauren; Matt Segrest; Max Yoklic; Monroe, Staci; Rees,
Linly; Wade Johns; Aiten, Herico; Bradley, Derek; Carrillo, Yesenia; Eale, Ocean; Pierce, Meeseon Kwon;
Washington, Mustafa; Williams, Tia

Subject: Testimony for LU 20-102914

Date: Wednesday, September 9, 2020 2:27:31 PM

From: Dean Griffith <DeanG@osf.com>

Sent: Wednesday, September 9, 2020 2:00 PM

To: Council Clerk — Testimony <CCTestimony@portlandoregon.gov>
Subject: Item 705

Hello City Council and other distinguish individuals,

| would like to express our opposition to the appeal against the DC decision to approve the
development by the nearby condo owners, Item 705. Had we done similar appeals over the years,
none of the condo owners would have residences in the area. It has been a part of the long term
plan of the city to have these lots developed and we believe the development should be allowed to
proceed.

We would also like to comment we have been extremely disappointed in ODOT and PDOT for the
lack of planning and follow through providing adequate egress/ingress into the area and which has
been a part of every long term plan produced by the city. We hope the council will work to ensure
the necessary portal changes are completed.

Thank you for your time and consideration,
Dean Griffith

President
OSF International, Inc
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